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IN THE MATTER   of the Resource Management Act 
1991 

AND       

PLAN CHANGE I to the Manawatū District Plan 

 
 
 
 
 

MINUTE OF THE COMMISSIONER: PLAN CHANGE I – MINOR AMENDMENTS 
 
 
Vacating of the Hearing 
 
1. You have received this Minute as you are either a submitter or a Council officer involved 

in Plan Change I – Minor Amendments. 
 
2. The hearing of Plan Change 1 – Minor Amendments was scheduled for Friday 28 

February 2025. On 11 February 2025, the Council confirmed with me that there are no 
parties who are wanting to be heard. Accordingly, pursuant to Clause 8C of Schedule 1 of 
the RMA, there is no requirement to hold a hearing. 
 

3. On this basis, I formally vacate the hearing.  I will consider the submissions, further 
submissions and officer recommendations in the s42A report once produced on the 
papers, and I will issue a further minute(s) should I require any further information.  

 
Communication and questions 
  
4. Any enquiries regarding this Minute or related matters should be directed to Steph Skinner 

(steph.skinner@mdc.govt.nz). No party is to contact me directly.  
 
 
 
 

 
 
Gina Sweetman 
Commissioner 
12 February 2025 


